## Sunday, February 9, 2020

WEEKLY MESSAGE OF MARY, ROSE OF PEACE, TRANSMITTED IN REDWOOD, CALIFORNIA, UNITED STATES, TO THE VISIONARY FRIAR ELÍAS DEL SAGRADO CORAZÓN DE JESÚS

Dear children,

With only a few days away from the commemoration of My apparitions in Lourdes, I invite you to re-experience this celebration, beginning on February 11th, by adorning your houses, and especially consecrating your hearts, to the Little Virgin of Lourdes.

I wish that on February 11th of this year, the Marian Centers will offer a Mystery of the Rosary for the consecration of the souls of the world to the Virgin of Lourdes.

On this day, all those who visit the churches, sanctuaries or Marian Centers will receive a Grace that will help them in the coming times. And even more so, if My prayerful children, as from February 11th, offer a novena of the Holy Rosary transmitted through the channel of prayers for all brothers and sisters, and that novena is offered to the Immaculate Conception, I will be able to intercede for souls that are already condemned in damnation and chaos. I Myself will withdraw each one of them from the fire of hell and lead them to the Celestial Kingdom.

If this novena is also offered for all priests throughout the world, the Little Virgin of Lourdes will alleviate the anguish that God feels for His unfaithful children, the priests, and I Myself will be the justification of each one of them. But I will also be the consolation for those who struggle for the triumph of the priestly ministry of Christ.

During these days, I will dissolve, with the power of My Rays, the creatures of evil that deviate and perturb the attention of My priests, and to souls I will grant the science of understanding, the spiritual and divine meaning of that sacred office. Thus, you will sustain them till death.

Beginning on February 11th, I want you all to commemorate the Virgin of Lourdes, so that purity may be restored within hearts and the world may realize that it has drifted away from truth.

During these days of the month of February, beginning on the 11th, your Celestial Mother will be, in a special way, gathering the petitions and prayers of all those who visit the sanctuaries, churches and Marian Centers. In this way, I will be able to help humanity even more.

I thank you for responding to My call!

Who blesses you,

Your Mother Mary, Rose of Peace